Meeting Minutes for February 11, 2010

Milton Planning Board

The 19th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, February 11, 2010. The meeting started at 6:30p.m. 

In attendance:  Peter F. Jackson, Emily Keys Innes, Edward L. Duffy, Alexander Whiteside, Bernard J. Lynch, III, Planning Board members, William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved the Meeting Minutes of January 14, 2010. and postponed the approval of the meeting minutes from January 28, 2010


FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board will meet on February 22nd before the Special Town Meeting at 6:30 P.M. at MHS (room 239) and on each night of Town Meeting at the same time & in the same room. The next regularly scheduled meetings are February 25th, March 11 & 25, 2010 at 6:30 P.M. in the John Cronin Conf. Rm. at Town Hall 

      2.         CITIZENS SPEAK: 
Joe Sloane of 55 Concord Avenue offered comments about the appraisal process to determine a decline in property values of homes.
3
ANR – 411 Unquity Road, Boy Scouts of America
(Continued to a future date) 

4.
ANR – 582 Blue Hill Avenue, 


(Continued to a future date)

5.
ANR – 216 Atherton Street, 

Request for ANR endorsement was approved; the frontage of one new lot will be on Blue Hill Ave. Mr. Clark was authorized to endorse the plan on behalf of the Board.
6.
Institutional/Commercial PUD ZONING ARTICLE

The Planning Board discussed the contents of a written recommendation to Town meeting and voted (three in favor with Members Lynch and Duffy opposed) that a recommendation drafted by Mr. Whiteside would be the Board’s recommendation to the Town Meeting and that a report drafted by Chairman Jackson would be the Board’s report to the Town Meeting in response to the vote of the Town Meeting in May 2009 to send Article 49 to the Planning Board for study and a report.
7.     MASTER PLAN PROCESS
The Board discussed possible next steps for the master plan process. One idea was the possibility of a survey review committee and recruitment of interested volunteers. 
8.      Traffic Impact Assessment for Temple Shalom Site
Jeffrey Dirk, of Vanasse & Associates, Inc. provided the Board with documents and a power point presentation regarding traffic in the Temple Shalom area and possible mitigation measures. Keri Pyke of Howard Stein Hudson presented the board with her comments on the traffic study done by Vanasse & Associates, Inc.  
9.
ADJOURNMENT
The Board voted to adjourn at 8:54 p.m.

__________________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary

